
 

                                                   

                
 
 

                   Hyde Park Infant School 
                     Hyde Park Road, Mutley 

         PLYMOUTH PL3 4RF 

                                                        Tel: Plymouth (01752) 225493 
www.hydepark-inf.plymouth.sch.uk email: hpis@horizonmat.com  

 

28th June 2019 
 
Dear Parents, 
It has been a week of fun and celebrations with so much happening in and out of 
school.  Ash Class are to be congratulated on their delightful assembly which took us 
on a journey through the year in song.  Our new Foundation children joined us for 
their first session in class and parents joined Mrs Razey and I in the Basement hall 
for some tips on School Readiness. The ‘Cabin of Creativity now has wall and roof 
structures and a deck and the log look planks are being secured to the side walls.  
The cabin will be ready for use in the September term and will support our outdoor 
learning agenda and that of the children’s mental health and wellbeing. 
Summer Fayre 
Please support with donations, the buying of raffle tickets, volunteering on the day 
and match funding (through a business) all or parts of the summer fayre event.  Full 
details are attached below on the PTFA’s Summer Fayre Letter.  Thank you 
Year Two Leavers’ Production 
All Year Two parents are invited to either Tuesday 16th or Wednesday 17th July at 
2pm to the Year Two Leavers’ production with a theme of ‘The Greatest Showman’ 
There is no need to book a seat but we do ask that no more than two adults attend 
per child and that pre school children are not brought along on this occasion  so that 
the Y2 children get the best chance to perform uninterrupted. 
Free meals for children in the summer holiday from CaterEd 
Please see the attached letter below entitiled 2019: Ed’s Big Summer Food Tour 5 
A hot or cold lunch option is available to children and any hungry adults will not be 
turned away! 
Meal Time Assistant 
We have a vacancy for a MTA following the retirement of one of our kindly and 
experienced staff.  If you are interested in becoming a MTA, supporting the children 
with their play outdoor (or indoors when wet) and providing encouragement and 
support to children when eating their meals then please call in at the school office, 
ask for Mrs Rhodes and she will provide you with a job specification and application  
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details.  The children break for lunch at 11.45 and return to lessons at 1.10.  MTA 
staff will need to be in school for those times as well as 5-10 minutes before and 
after to prepare and complete the sessions.  Child protection training and First Aid 
training will be given and a full DBS clearance will be required. 
No bikes or scooters in the playground 
For adults and children we require, for safety reasons that no bikes or scooters are 
used in the playground before or after school.  Bikes or scooters can be held by an 
adult but should not be ridden.  Thank you 
Clean boxes and cartons, fabric and paper 
The Foundation Stage teachers would like to put out a request to parents to provide 
them with items for junk moddling in school.  Please only send in washed out items 
such as yoghurt pots, empty cereal packets, offcuts of material and any interesting 
packaging that you think could be made into something creative by the children. 
The weather! 
Please ensure that your child has a sun hat and a water bottle in school each day.  
Water bottles will be filled again whenever children require more water.  Water 
stops are happening in all the classrooms each day in addition to the many times 
when children can drink water when they want it in the classrooms.  We encourage 
you to apply suncream to your child at this time of year but if you prefer, you may 
send your child to school with long sleeves and trousers and a brimmed sun hat so 
that your child is not at risk from the harmful effects of the sun.  We have areas of 
shade in the playground which  the children are encouraged to make use of and two 
water fountains for drinking purposes. 
Reports 
Staff are nearing completion of your child’s report and it will soon be my time to 
read them and comment on the report too.  Reports will be distributed in the last 
week of term as a paper copy for you to keep and will be shared with the junior 
School for the Y2 children transferring to Y3. 
 
Whatever the weather, have a lovely weekend and if you get stuck on what to do, 
please remember to open up the Hyde Park Explorers bookler and try out one or 
two more of the activities. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mrs E A Hill 
Head Teacher 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 


